BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

September 28, 2004

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, September 28, 2004, 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street:    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman


David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman (arrived late)



Richard J. Quintal, Jr.  



Anthony R. Schena

Mark D. Sylvia, Acting Town Manager 

Pledge of Allegiance –Cub Scouts from Pack 40 led the opening pledge of allegiance.  Chairman Tavares thanked the scouts and presented the newest Eagle Scout John Paul Feeney Jr. whose Eagle Scout ceremony was this past Saturday.  Incidentally, Scout Feeney started as a Cub Scout in pack 40. He is 14 year old and has achieved the rank of Eagle Scout, whereas most scouts do not achieve that rank until they are 16 years old.  Scout Feeney explained that his Eagle Scout project was to renovate the portico of the Plymouth Community Intermediate School.  Scout Feeney put in a fence, replaced stones, and mulched the area.  The entire project took 2 to 3 months to complete. Ken also thanked the three adult leaders for their service, who are retiring this year: Mr. Ed Angley, Mr. Robert Greeves and Mr. Dave Balutus. 

LICENSES

Vehicle for Hire Operator (New)

Timothy Anderson

3 Greenview Drive

Mayflower Citiservices

Background check and driving record show no basis for denial.

Selectman Schena moved to approve this license and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 3-0 approved.

LICENSES (continued)

Common Victualler (Transfer)

Belle’s Coffee House

186 Water Street

Faith Blair

Formerly Marche’s

Issuance of the above license is subject to approval from the building and health depts.

Selectman Schena moved to approve this transfer and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 3-0 approved.

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

Municipal Relief Document – The Board authorized the Chairman of the Board to sign the Massachusetts Department of Revenue One-Time Municipal Relief Document.

Appointment – The Board reappointed Mr. Joseph Marshall III to the Design Review Board for another 3-year term.  

Minutes - The minutes of September 14, 2004 were approved.  Selectman Schena moved them and Selectman Quintal seconded. Voted 3-0 approved.

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Grant – Mark Sylvia reported that the Town was recently awarded a Coastal Non Point Source Pollution grant in the amount of $24,000 for a study of Jenney Pond to improve water quality and habitat in the pond and in that section of Town Brook.  Mr. Sylvia thanked Valerie Massard, David Gould and Liz Harrington for their efforts in securing this grant.

Appointment – Mr. Sylvia recognized George Crombie, DPW Director, as being named to the APWA Board of Directors as their at-large appointee.  Mr. Crombie has been a member of the APWA for 28 years. 

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT (continued)

Funding – Mr. Sylvia announced that he met with MA Municipal Association Financial Policy Steering Committee and Representatives from the Executive Office for Administration and Finance to lobby for full funding of the pilot state owned property program. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

Traffic Lights - Gene Lane, Plymouth Resident, asked the Board to make an executive decision in regards to the installation of the lights at the intersection of Route 44 and Marc Drive.  Mr. Lane felt that this project was very important and explained that the West Plymouth Steering Committee and Planning Board agreed. Mr. Lane said that the traffic light has been promised but it has been several years and still there is no traffic light in place.  The Board asked Mr. Crombie to look into this issue.

THE COMMITTEE FOR PRIVATE AND GRAVEL ROAD MANAGEMENT

Mr. Crombie started the discussion with a proposed change to the committee. Mr. Crombie asked if the Selectmen could vote to change the traffic/transportation engineer position to another at large position.  His reasoning for that was that they would be employing a consultant who has experience in this field to work with the committee.  Selectman Schena moved to change the traffic/transportation position to another at-large position and Selectman Quintal seconded .  Voted 3-0 approved.

Schena also then moved to appoint all three candidates to the committee for private and gravel road improvement and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 3-0 approved.

Selectman Schena reminded all the members that the first meeting is on October 6th at 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall.

REVISED SEWER BYLAW

The Sewer Bylaw was brought back again before the Selectmen, after a few changes were proposed.

REVISED SEWER BYLAW (continued)

Mr. Sylvia explained that more flexibility has now been proposed in this revised sewer bylaw.  Mr. Sylvia then deferred the details of the revisions to Mr. Crombie.

Mr. Crombie explained that there was a recommended passage of a Mandatory Sewer Bylaw at the October Town Meeting.  Mr. Crombie explained that the Bylaw would require all occupied structures to tie into the Town sewer system that are within the Town sewer boundaries if the certain conditions were met.  The following includes some, but not necessarily all of those conditions. 

· All new facilities constructed within the Town sewer boundaries would be obligated to tie into the Town sewer system.

· All failed septic systems that are within the Town sewer boundaries would be required to tie into the Town sewer system.

· Any occupied structure with a septic system constructed before March 1995 would be required to tie into the sewer system and abandoned their septic system if they proposed any expansion that would increase sewer flow.

· Any occupied structure with a septic system constructed after March 1995 would be required to tie into the sewer system and abandoned their septic system if they proposed any expansion that would increase sewer flow.  The applicant may however request a waiver from the Board of Health to allow the existing flow to be treated with the existing septic system, and the new flow to be directed into the Town sewer system. 

· All existing septic systems within the sewer district that did not fall into one of these categories would be allowed.

Selectman Schena moved to accept the revisions to the Sewer Bylaw and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

Modification to Sewer Bank – Mr. Crombie explained that there is a recommendation is to go back to 1995 and allow them to tie in at $5 as they were not able to before due to the Town’s sewer moratorium.  Selectman Schena moved to recommend and Vice Chairman Malaguti seconded. Voted 4-0 approved. Selectman Schena thanked Mr. Crombie for looking into this and for moving the date back to 1995. 

NEW BUSINESS/LETTERS/OLD BUSINESS

Memorial Hall – Selectman Schena  asked Mr. Sylvia about the letter from Veteran’s Council regarding the fire escape.  Mr. Sylvia responded that Mr. Ken Howe came in and explained that they will be painted and that the Veteran’s Council is satisfied.

Thank You Letter – Chairman Tavares asked the Town Manager’s Office to send a thank you letter to Mr. John Glover for his services on Nuclear Matters Committee

Gravel Situation – Vice Chairman Malaguti asked Mr. Crombie to look into letters regarding Camelot Park and the Gravel Situation.  Mr. Crombie responded that he would have a memo after tomorrow’s meeting.

Route 44 Traffic Situation – Selectman Quintal asked Mr. Sylvia to look into the previously discussed traffic improvements on Route 44 in reference to this evenings public comment.  Mr. Crombie responded that based on the studies it does not qualify for a light.  However, the hill is steep coming down from the west.  Chairman Tavares agreed and responded that the Board would like an update as this needs to get proper attention.  Selectman Quintal asked if there was another exit from the Mobile Home Park.  Chairman Tavares commented that he is certain it abuts the Industrial Park on the other side.  Mr. Quintal commented that he felt there should be a traffic light there. Mr. Crombie responded that the State has orders to begin construction on that intersection. Chairman Tavares asked if Mr. Crombie would get more information on it.  Mr. Crombie responded that he would be meeting with the West Plymouth Steering Committee on October 20, 2004.

Permits – Selectman Schena thanked Representatives O’Brien and deMacedo.  for their help in getting the appropriate permits for Matthew Brightman to clean up Great Herring Pond.

Executive Session – Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to go into exec session pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 39, Section 23B, 
Paragraph 3 – litigation strategy.  Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0 by roll call Quintal -yes Malaguti-yes, Schena-yes and Tavares-yes.

Lisa Conroy, Clerk

